
Summary
Between 15 August and 12 September 2022 Central Coast Council 
sought community feedback on the concept plans for the Norah 
Head Community Hall. 

Plans to build a new community hall were outlined in the Masterplan 
for Norah Head Village 2017 with extensive community consultation 
in 2019. The Masterplan proposes to relocate existing amenities 
building and provide services for events.

The new community hall design includes a multifunctional hall, 
kitchen, accessible toilets, storage. The playground equipment from 
the current Norah Head Hall site will also be relocated and included.

We invited the community to submit questions about the proposal 
and provide feedback on the draft plans. 

Engagement Results
Themes from the feedback included: 

•	 Positioning of the building, playspace, kitchen, storage space 
and toilets

•	 Fencing should include the playspace 
•	 Provision for solar should be included 
•	 Shade and seating provisions for the playspace 

Norah Head  
Community Hall
Engagement Summary

How you connected

538 visits to the Your Voice Our 
Coast website

yourvoiceourcoast.com

The concept plan was down-
loaded 224 times 

More than 47,000 social media 
users reached generating 297 
likes, comments and shares.

23,848 stakeholders were kept 
up-to-date through e-news. 

26 people attended the 
community information session

What’s next? 
We are using the feedback the community has provided to inform refinements to the concept plans.  
We will inform the community of the finalised plans in the coming months.

Find out more and stay up to date at 
yourvoiceourcoast.com 

September 2022

29 questions were submitted

25 suggestions were received


